# Bozeman Figure Skating Club

Newsletter



11 October 2021

## Upcoming

- Skate-a-thon/Frozen 5K on November 6, 2021 from 9:00-11:45 am
- Board Meeting on November 8, 2021 from 5:35-6:35 pm
- Skate with Santa on December 10, 2021 from 5:45-7:00 pm
- Virtual Test Session on December 11, 2021 from 8:30-11:30 am

## **Updates & Reminders**

- We need volunteers for our Frozen 5K on November 6th! If you are willing to volunteer, please fill out the form <a href="here">here</a>.
- We also need volunteers for our Skate with Santa event! If you are willing to volunteer, please fill out the form <u>here</u>.
- Saturday freestyle times have changed on 10/16 and 10/23! Check the schedule for updates: <a href="https://www.bozemanhockey.org/schedules">https://www.bozemanhockey.org/schedules</a>.
- All skaters over the age of 13 are invited to join the new Junior Committee. If you or your skater is interested, please fill out <u>this form</u>. This is a great resume and college application builder!
- Please make sure your skater is signing-in <u>before</u> each freestyle session.
- If you are interested in performing during intermission at hockey games, please contact your coach! Direct any questions to Sydney Ross at <a href="mailto:sydross875@gmail.com">sydross875@gmail.com</a>

# Changes

Bozeman Figure Skating Club is starting a Junior Committee. This committee is made of junior members (ages 13 to 18) and is great for resume and college applications. The purpose is to give our young skaters an opportunity to develop leadership skills and provide service to others. The committee will further help skaters learn responsibility and the meaning of volunteerism, while enhancing positive character traits, strengthening friendships and becoming effective and active members of the club. The responsibilities of the Junior Committee are attending monthly meetings, organizing activities and events, volunteering at club functions, and creating new and fun experiences for all of our members!

#### Goals

Goal: Have an outdoor show with the City of Bozeman at Bogert Park this winter.

#### Helpful Information

Are your boots too small? Do your feet hurt? Are you looking for Christmas gifts for your skater? Contact Sydney Ross, the trained and authorized Skates U.S. Fitter and Dealer in Montana. Sydney offers boots, blades, and equipment at a discount and can help fix your skates if they are not feeling quite right. Sydney is trained in stretching, punching, mounting, and heat molding boots and blades and is here to help you! Visit <u>rossskateacademy.com</u> for more information!

There is a test session on December 11, 2021 - that is exactly two months away! Keep working on your tests!